
St Teresa’s Parish Community 
Our Parish Priest is: Fr Jim Hayes 

St Teresa’s Presbytery, Glasgow Street, 
Dumfries. DG2 9DE. Tel: (01387) 252603. 

Email Fr Jim at: priest@stteresaschurch.com 
Website: www.stteresaschurch.com 

Our Parish Deacon is: Rev. Mr. William Hiddleston 
Tel: 01387 264424 E: william.hiddleston@yahoo.com 

(Please only call Deacon Willie Mon-Frid office hours unless an emergency) 

A parish of the RC Diocese of Galloway. Charity Number: SC 010576. 
The sick and housebound would appreciate a copy of the bulletin - 

SUNDAY MASSES: 11.30am here at St Teresa’s 

Sunday Mass also takes place as follows: 
Vigil: 6pm in St Luke’s, Moffat (DG10 9DS) also 6pm in St Andrew’s, Dumfries (DG1 2JL); 
Sundays: 9.30am in Holy Trinity, Lockerbie (DG11 2DA); 10am St Andrew’s, Dumfries; 

12 noon St Columba’s, Annan (DG12 6JG) 

SERVICES THIS WEEK 
Mon, Tues, Thurs & Sat at 10am 
Wed & Frid at 10am in St Andrew’s 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: Saturday after 10am service till 11am. 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturday after 10am Mass till 11am. 

The Rosary: Recited in private during July & August 

The Ladies Guild: Meetings take place on Tuesdays in the Hall at 7.30pm. 

The Parish Hall: To book the hall please contact Mrs Peggy Marshall on 261373 

WEEKLY COLLECTION: £476.85 Thank you 

Baptisms can be booked by contacting Fr Jim directly 

Weddings normally require six months notice-please contact Fr Jim. 

INTENTIONS THIS COMING WEEK: 
 

Sunday: Joe Smith RIP (B’day remembrance); 
Monday: Sp.Int; Tuesday: Sp.Int; Thursday: Sp.Int; Saturday: Sp.Int. 

 

We pray too for those undergoing surgery or treatment of any kind. 

SIXTEENTH SUNDAY OF ORDINARY TIME (B) 
22nd July 2018 MASS TEXT 

Sunday Cycle B :: Weekday Cycle 2 
Divine Office:  Vol. 3  Week 4 

CALL TO SILENCE: 
 

Praise we now the Lord our God, 
in silence we adore you. 

 

FIRST READING: 
Jeremiah 23:1-6 

 

PSALM RESPONSE: 
 

His goodness shall follow me 
all the days of my life. 

I will walk in God’s kingdom forever. 
 

SECOND READING: 
Ephesians 2:13-18. 

 

GOSPEL ACCLAMATION: 
 

Alleluia! Alleluia! 
The sheep that belong to me 

listen to my voice, says the Lord, 
I know them and they follow me. 

Alleluia! 
 

GOSPEL: 
Mark 6: 30-34 

 
PREFACE: SUNDAY VI 

EUCHARISTIC PRAYER II 

SUNDAY 29th JULY 
17th Sunday of the Year (B) 

1st Reading: 
II Kings 4:42-44 

 

Psalm: Ps. 144 
 

2nd Reading: 
Ephesians 4:1-6. 

 

Gospel: John 6: 1-15 

THE ABABA PROJECT 
 

The team are preparing to launch the 
new campaign for TEACh sponsors for 
the new school year 2018-2019. If 
you sponsor already they hope you 
will be in a position to continue and 
of course new sponsors (individuals or 

groups) are always welcome. 
It costs £240 a year per child, £20 
per month (only a £5 for a group of 
4 friends/relatives-or offer to be a 
group of 4 and the team will put you 
in touch with others). You can make 
your sponsorship in different ways to 

suit your circumstances. 
You can pay a one off £240 at the 
beginning of the year or a regular 
contribution of £20 at the monthly 
updates, either in cash, cheque 

(payable to “The Ababa Project”) or 
a SO with your bank. 

Soon the team will be on hand to re-
ceive your sponsorship for the new 

academic year and answer any ques-
tions you may have, offer SO forms 
and Gift Aid forms or anything else 

they can help you with. 



WELCOME. This afternoon at 2pm we welcome baby Callie Mae Gor-
man into the family of God through the Sacrament of Baptism. We send 
our very best wishes to her mum. dad, big brother and all their family 
who gather to celebrate with them. 
 

CONGRATULATIONS. We send our very best wishes to Hannah 
Cochrane and Steven Harkness who will marry one another in the Crich-
ton Church this coming Saturday (28th) at 3pm. May God Bless them 
both as they enter this wonderful phase of their lives. 
 

JUSTICE & PEACE SCOTLAND. A photographic exhibition has been 
created to help support awareness of the 65 million refugees across the 
world with particular emphasis on the plight of the Rohingya Refugees 
and is supported by J&P Scotland and SCIAF. It is touring all the 8 dio-
cese of Scotland and will be hosted in our Diocese from 18th July till 
14th August. For our pastoral area the display will be hosted by St Te-
resa’s from Tuesday 7th August till Tuesday 14th August. Fr Jim hopes 
the church can be open on those days from after the 10am morning ser-
vice till 12 noon and each evening from 5pm till 7pm. If you can volun-
teer to assist with this important event please sign-up at the back of 
church. It will require at least 2 volunteers for each session. Thank you. 
 
INTER-PARISH PRO-LIFE GROUP. A group of parishioners from the 
deanery are wishing to start an inter-parish Pro-Life group and invite 
you to join them for their inaugural meeting on Wednesday 25th July at 
7pm in the Baptistry meeting room here in St Teresa’s. Parishioners of 
all ages are very welcome. For more information contact Andy Kalokta 
on 07889849798 or email: andykalotka@hotmail.co.uk 
 
MINIBUS TRIPS. The next trip will be on Tuesday 14th August leaving the 
church at 10.30am heading for Castle Kennedy Gardens. The travel is free 
but the gardens cost £5.50 (£4.50 for seniors). Sign-up at the back of church-
there are a few seats remaining! 
 
CATHOLIC AND IN HOSPITAL? A dedicated mobile number to text or mes-
sage Deacon Willie is now available on 07 591 230 828 as is a new email 
address: rcchaplain.hospital@yahoo.com. 

HYMN BOOK DEDICATION. One of the projects to mark our diamond jubi-
lee year is to replace our well used hymn books. The idea to fund this is that 
each hymn book can be dedicated by parishioners and friends with a dona-
tion of £10. This will fund the cost of this new resource. You can do this by ap-
proaching Nadine and Mary in the Church porch and they will show you how 
to complete the dedication envelope.  Cheques should be made payable to 
“St Teresa’s”. 
 
60th ANNIVERSAY DISPLAY. The display team are ready now to receive 
any photographs/memorabilia for the 60th anniversary display that we hope 
to have around the church during September and October. A box has been 
placed in the church porch for you to place your contributions. If you can mark 
them clearly who they belong to and anything you know of the occasion 
(date, event, persons there etc) that will be such a great help. We hope to 
have a good response for the whole 6 decades of parish life. 
 
THANK YOU. Derek and Paula Cochrane would like to thank all their friends 
for a wonderful celebration of their Silver Wedding. The Mass and renewal 
of vows here in the church followed by the lovely party in the hall was so en-
joyable and memorable. Your generosity was over-whelming too-raising over 
£600 for the Ababa Project! Thank you one and all most sincerely from both 
of us. 
 

APPEAL FOR TIGHTS. These help women to keep dressings on and supports them 

after certain medical procedures. A bag for any donations of tights can now be 

found in the church porch-simply leave your tights there and they’ll be collected 

every now and then to be sent off to the Hospital in Ethiopia. Thank you for the 

great response so far. 

 

POLISH COMMUNITY MASS. The Polish community next gather for Mass in polish 

here at St Teresa’s at 2.15pm on Sunday 9th September. 

 

USED STAMPS WELCOME. Used stamps are collected to raise funds for mission pro-

jects-leave them in the box in the porch. 

 

200 CLUB. New members are welcome. Chat with Teresa in the Piety Shop for de-

tails on how to join. It’s only £1 per month. 

 

AA SUPPORT GROUP. A welcome awaits you on Friday evenings from 7.30pm in 

the Baptistry Room in the Church. Just pop-in. 

 

HELLO AND WELCOME TO ALL OUR VISITORS. 


